
"Master of None" Season 1: Ep. 1 Plan B (DEV and RACHEL) 

FADE IN: DEV and RACHEL are having sex for the first time and 
the condom breaks. 

DEV 
Oh, fuckfuckfuckfuck! 

RACHEL 
What?! What? What happened? 

DEV 
Aw, the condom broke. 

RACHEL 

Oh, ok. Do you have an extra one? Go 
ahead and put it on. Hurry. 

DEV 
Um, yea, I do. But, like, I was all up 
in there. Are you on birth control and 
stuff? 

RACHEL 
No, um, but you didn't finish, right? 
It's fine. 

DEV 

Yea, but, like, there's those, there's 
little guys that come out before the 
big party. You know. Should we maybe 
get a pill to be safe? 

RACHEL 
Little guys? Do you mean pre-cum? No, 
no, you can't get pregnant from 
pre-cum. 

DEV 
Ah, I got a buddy. This guy, Donald. 
Him and his girlfriend were having 

sex, the same situation, and she got 
pregnant. Now they got a kid. His 
name's Samson. 

RACHEL 
No. That seems anecdotal. 

DEV 
Uh-uhn. I know this guy. He's a friend 
of mine. 

RACHEL 
That's what anecdotal means.  

(MORE)



RACHEL (CONT'D) 
You take one example and you apply to 
everything else. 

DEV 
Oh. Well, then that's anecdotal. 

RACHEL 
Yeah. 

DEV 
I was confusing it with urban legend. 
Um, anyway, how 'bout this...I got an 
idea. Let's just google it now. Just 
for peace of mind. 

RACHEL 

Ok, peace of mind, ok. Yea, ok. 

DEV 
Yea. 

RACHEL and DEV grab their phones and start googling. 

DEV (CONT'D) 
All right. Ummmm... 

RACHEL 
Ok. Right here. Pre-cum does not 
contain sperm. 

DEV 
Ok. Ummmm. I'm on this other site and 
it says, yes, pre-ejaculate fluid 
itself does not contain sperm. As the 
pre-ejaculate leaves the body, 
however, it may pick up sperm from a 
previous ejaculation that remains in 
the urethra. So like these other guys 
are just hanging out and they just 
hitch a ride. 

RACHEL 

Well, but when's the last time you 
ejaculated. 

DEV 
Mmmmm. Earlier tonight. 

RACHEL 
Waitt? At the bar? 

DEV 
No! Not at the bar. At my house. Like, 
here. Here. Like, you know, before you 
go out- 

RACHEL 
-Nononono, I get it, I get it- 



DEV 
-You're like super excited for the 
situation- 

RACHEL 
-I get it, I get it! Oh, damn it. Those 
little guys. They might be in me. I 
wanna get the pill. 

DEV 
All right, um. Well, should I call an 
Uber? 

RACHEL 
Yea, yea. 

RACHEL starts getting dressed. 

DEV 
Um, there's an UberX that's like 3 
minutes away. And an Uber Black that's 
like 15 minutes away. Should just get 
the UberX? 

RACHEL 
Yea. 

DEV 
Ok. Yea, I just didn't want you to 
think I was being stingy with the 

Ubers. 

RACHEL 
Ok. That's fine. 

DEV 
All right. So. Kingston will be here 
in 3 minutes. 

 (END)
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